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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                         MINUTES FOR JUNE 6, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Edward Simoncini; Member, Agent Ms.  Rita McConville.

Guests: Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Engineering, Peter Normandin Sr; JENK Inc., Mr.  & Ms. Scott Dowty         

4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. McConville.

Agent Update:

1.      5 South Shore Rd Agent sent Orders to Correct Letter, reviewed by Town Counsel, Clean up due by June 15, 2018.

2.   Meadows @West Hill Condominium discussed April 27 incident, WPD (Westminster Police Dept.) responded to alarm light; Agent called Hodan Property Management to find out what had occurred, the manager Victor affirmed the system had overflowed due to the excessive rain fall.  The Agent informed Josh Hall DPW (Dept. of Public Works), he inspected the situation, Requested that WPD inform both BOH and DPW immediately if alarm sounds again.  Board concerned that sewer system may still have issues of concern.  An Order to Correct had been drafted, prior to the overflow situation; Josh Hall requested the Condominium perform a Sewer System Evaluation Survey Study to find the source of infiltration of water into the wastewater system.  A revised Order to Correct is being drafted; Board wants Town Counsel to review it prior to sending.  

15 Minott Rd Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Engineering , request a variance setback  from wetlands, 100 feet required, 60ft requested from Westminster BOH Regulations, reviewed and discussed, plan has been approved by Conservation Commission, Plan was approved, all in favor.

Air BnB Application draft reviewed, added questions which assures maximum allowed guests per septic system size, discussed concerns of excessive guests over septic capacity.  Appendix A:  requiring large parties or events to supply porta potties. Application accepted as written including Appendix A.

180 State Rd East- Orian Environmental repaired the broken well head and relined the casing.   Northrop Grumman submitted notification of well sampling to Mass DEP. Quarterly and semi-annual Status Reports received by BOH.   

43 Town Farm Rd residents requesting variance for existing structure setback separation from septic tank, required is 10 feet to a requested 6 feet, allowing access for pumping of tank. Discussed, Board approved the variance. 

Tobacco, Board members were given tobacco statistics and information packet which will be discussed in an open discussion meeting on June 20.  Local tobacco merchants will be invited to discuss what other local municipalities have passed for regulations so we may discuss openly how these regulations could affect Westminster.

6:21 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.

6:21 p.m. Meeting adjourned

___________________________     _______________________________                                                 

            Dr. Michael Popik         
               Edward Simoncini

        

Minutes were signed by Board members on 6/20/2018             Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:

Tobacco Control Alliance statistic report
